
Christchurch Northern Corridor  
SH1 - south of the bridge
PROJECT UPDATE 29 APRIL 2020

The Christchurch Northern 
Corridor (CNC) Alliance will be 
restarting construction under 
COVID-19 level 3 and work will 
continue on SH1 south of the 
Waimakariri Bridge. Please 
expect delays due to a lane 
closure.
We are resurfacing on SH1 between 
the Western Belfast Bypass and just 
south of the Waimakariri Bridge on 
the northbound lane, see map. 

To do this, the right hand lane 
northbound will be closed, day and 
night from 4am Saturday 2 May till 
Monday 11 May. From 11 to 17 May 

the lane closure is in place only 
during the night.  
Road surfacing work is weather 
dependent so this work may take 
longer to complete. There will be a 
30km/h speed limit in place durng 
the work.
Chaneys on-ramp closed
During this work the Chaneys 
on-ramp will be closed 24/7 from 2 
May till 11 May. There will be no 
access to the on-ramp from Main 
North Road and there will be no left 
turn from Marshland Road onto 
Main North Road. Straight through 
traffic on Main North Road is not 
affected.

More information on the extra lanes 
on the bridge and the carpool lanes 
can be found in the video section at: 
ntza.govt.nz/cnc

SH1 NORTHBOUND LANE CLOSURE

You can call us on 0800 262 200, email us at info@cncalliance.co.nz or visit our website at                  
www.nzta.govt.nz/cnc to sign up for project updates.  

Northbound lanes reduced
Please expect slow northbound traffic, 
SH1 northbound will be reduced to one 
lane from 2 May till 11 May. 

 

 


